
TOWN FACILITY UPDATE 

In 2022 improvements to the Town Hall included replacement of outdated fuel oil furnace with 

high efficiency liquid propane furnaces utilizing ARPA funds.  In 2023, plans are in place to do a town hall 

concrete foundation inspection. 

As a reminder the Town Hall is available for rental.  Please check out the rental rates on our 

website listed below and/or contact our Town Hall Custodian, Sherry Voelz at 715-787-4452. 

 

ROAD PROJECTS 

While the Town did not have any major road projects in progress or completed, the Town was able to 

complete other much needed work during 2022:   

 

● Fahrner Asphalt Sealers LLC completed crack sealing for Zimdars Road and portions of 

Campground Road. 

● Meverden Excavating LLC replaced culverts and placed additional gravel on Deer Lane, 

Butternut Road, Maple Lane, and Town Line Road. 

● Complete Services LLC completed brushing on Leopolis Road, Ballpark Road, Mill Lane 

with some brushing on Hatchery Lane, Weasel Dam Road and Old 29 Road. 

 

In 2023, in addition to normal maintenance the Town will focus on the following projects: 

 

● Ballpark Road.  The contract was awarded to Northeast Asphalt for $407,642.25 with 

construction commencing in July 2023 and anticipated completion planned for October 2023. 

Good news is we will only be paying $81,528.45 in municipal funds.   

● Culvert replacement on Leopolis Road, Rock Road, Airport Road, and Old 29. 

● Brushing is scheduled to continue on Hatchery Road, Old 29 Road, Airport Road and North 

Branch Road. 

● Crack sealing coating will be done on Roosevelt Road which will prolong the life expectancy of 

the road.   

 

Logging Operations:  If you have loggers working on your land please inform a Town Board 

member so we can inspect affected roads before and after logging operations.. 

 

Finally, the School House Road Bridge replacement is planned to start July 2025 

 

Electronic Turn-in will be 8-12 on Saturday September 9th from 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM.  Remember 

no large appliances or items containing Freon.  You can contact Dan Ladwig, Bowler, if you have items 

with Freon - there is a small charge.   

 

The high cost for garbage and recyclables disposal has caught up with us. The Board has 

decided to leave 2023’s increase at 3% as seen in prior years.  So for 2023, residents will see an 

increase to $176.19 from $171.06 for full-time and $90.17 from $87.55 for part-time.  For 2024 that 

amount will increase 32%. Finally, Harter’s will provide garbage and recycling carts at no charge.       

 

 

OFFICIAL WEBSITES 

Town of Seneca http://www.senecawi.com/ 

Shawano County https://www.co.shawano.wi.us 
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